

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT DIVISION RECORDS MANAGEMENT DECLASSIFICATION AGENCY 9301 CHAPEK ROAD, BUILDING 1458 FORT BELVOIR, VA 22060-5605 NOVEMBER 25, 2019

Mark Skidmore Michigan State University Morrill Hall of Agriculture 446 West Circle Drive, Room 67 East Lansing, MI 48823

Sent via email: mskidmor@msu.edu

Dear Mr. Skidmore:

This letter is in response to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request dated July 2, 2019. Your request w/responsive documents was referred to us by the Department of Defense Inspector General to process and respond directly to you. Your request is being processed in accordance with Title 5 United States Code 552, The Freedom of Information Act. Your request was assigned case numbers FA-20-0312 / FP-20-003217. You are seeking the following information pertaining to the 2016 report by the Office of the Inspector General regarding the Army's 170 year end unsupported journal voucher adjustments.

- The dollar value of each of the 170 unsupported adjustments;
- A brief description of the nature and purpose of each of the 170 unsupported adjustments, including the Army's explanation for each transaction.

Please be advised this office serves as the referral point and policy office for the Department of the Army Freedom of Information Act. Requests for information and documents under the purview of the Army are referred to the proponent agency for appropriate handling and the proponent of the requested records in accordance with Army Regulation 25-55, <u>The Army Freedom of Information Act Program.</u>

After conducting research, we are referring your request to the following activity for processing and direct response to you.

U.S. Army Materiel Command ATTN: AMCIO-IAR (FOIA) 4400 Martin Road

Redstone Arsenal, AL 35898-5000

Email: usarmy.redstone.usamc.mbx.foia@mail.mil

You may check the status of your Freedom of Information Act request by going to https://www.foia.army.mil/facts/casestatus.aspx and entering FP-20-003217 in the Control Number box. Please note that once your request is received at the next activity listed above it will be assigned a new Control Number that you will have to use to track the status of your request. If you have any questions regarding the processing of your request, please contact that activity.

Sincerely,

Annette Wormley
U.S. Army Freedom of
Information Act Office